
Negativity does not bring positive change - Reconcile not shame

From: Virginia Quesada <vq@qmediainc.com>
Sent: Monday, June 17, 2024 10:44 AM
To: mayorandcouncil@washingtongrovemd.org <mayorandcouncil@washingtongrovemd.org> 
Subject: Fwd: [WG Listserv] Negativity does not bring positive change - Reconcile not shame

FYI
To: mayorandcouncil@washingtongrovemd.org, WG Neighborhood Listserv
<wgrove@googlegroups.com>, Oscar Ramos <oscar.ramos.01@gmail.com>, Lisa Kokes
<gus_shovels@yahoo.com>

To my TWG neighbors, Mayor and Council,

As a female with a Spanish surname, I have experienced a lot of discrimination in my life.
 Yet, I do not think that negativity or dwelling on the past is the answer to growth and positive
change.

As someone who has worked in advocacy most of my professional life, you do not move
people forward with divisive actions.  I did not fill out RASEC’s survey, I found it offensive. 

I agree with Lisa Kokes that RASEC’s approach is misguided at best and I thank her for the
courage of speaking out.  Instead of spending considerable funds on “training” how about
hosting some big cultural events with our neighbors sharing our art, music, food and other
joyful exchanges? This proposed “training' money could go a long way to creating such
events.

I will share again my commentary on the initial RASEC resolution. My concerns about the
divisive approaches that TWG - RASEC committee have been proposing have only deepened.

Best, Virginia Quesada
400 Center Steet
Washington Grove, Maryland

To the Mayor, Town Counselors, and fellow neighbors in The Town of Washington Grove.  Thank
you for the opportunity to give some feedback on the proposed resolution “Acknowledging
Washington Grove's Racially Exclusionary Past".

I do appreciate the RASEC committee’s work towards acknowledging the problems of the past and
trying to work to be a stronger and better community going forward. There is a lot of important
research that the RASEC committee is doing.

While I agree that it is important to recognize and acknowledge evils of the past, I nevertheless feel
that this proposed resolution is too specific and negative. As written, I think the proposed resolution
is counterproductive to what we should be aiming for.

I understand the pain of discrimination.  Both Robert and I came from very humble families. His
first home didn’t even have running water. I grew up in the equivalent of Emory Grove, Maryland,
in an unincorporated community that for years had no parks or playgrounds surrounded by great
wealth.  The complaints of discrimination listed in this resolution were not unique to Washington
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This discussion will help us grow more. 

Thank you for your time and attention. 

Virginia Quesada
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